English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

August 8, 2006

Valerie Alleman called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  

Board members present:  Geoff Ruonavaara, Nancy Case, Patricia Wysong, Byron Callies, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  Marianne Miller and Marla Ruonavaara.

It was moved by Nancy, seconded by Byron and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Financial Report:

Nancy presented the current financial reports.  It was moved by Valerie, seconded by Byron.and passed unanimously, to accept the report as presented.

It was moved by Geoff, seconded by Byron and passed unanimously, to place $100 in a bereavement flower fund for residents of EMPOA.  Valerie volunteered to make arrangements when necessary.

Lawn Care and Snow Removal:

Geoff volunteered to contact Lake State regarding the bid presented, obtaining clarification on the path mulching, inquire on the current contract requirements regarding trimming around trees, weeding the entrance, etc.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to authorize payment of up to $1,800 to Lake State for mulching the paths.

Nancy reported a resident with plastic pipe extending into the commons area creating an area which cannot be mowed.  Nancy is to call Delhi Township regarding regulations for placement of drainage tile on residential property.

Marianne Miller suggested an award for landscaping with a committee established for judging.  Discussion was held regarding the lack of interest on behalf of some residents.  It was determined that this should be added to the annual meeting agenda.

Marianne Miller suggested adding fountains to the ponds and volunteered to investigate the costs.  Pat suggested that the Drain Commissioner be questioned first for written permission.  Marianne will report back on her findings.

Marla Ruonavaara reported various structures occurring without proper permits issued and wants a reminder that people need to pull permits.  Discussion was held regarding the necessity of including the Delhi Township Planning and Zoning Department for infractions; however, the web site is to be revised to remind residents to check on permit requirements for all construction activities including fences and decks.

Byron volunteered to check on obtaining a lien at the Ingham County Register of Deeds for lot #63.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 14, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at John Prush’s home, 5010 Hadden Hall.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the September 14, 2006 regular meeting.
